St Benedict Biscop Newsletter



November 2018 Issue 12
Headteacher: Mrs Scott-Worthington
Value for Autumn Term 2: Trust



Christmas Productions

Please be aware of the dates and times for the upcoming Christmas Productions.

EYFS – Thursday 6th December at 10:00am Friday 7th December at 10:00am

Year I & 2 – Tuesday I Ith December at 2:00pm & 5:30pm

Year 3 & 4 – Wednesday 12th December at 2:00pm & 5:30pm

Year 5 & 6 - Tuesday 18th December at 2:00pm & 5:30pm

There will be no tickets required for the Christmas productions, each child has two audience seats allocated per performance. All we ask is a small donation of £1 to be given on entry.

Cake Sale

Thank you to our School Council who organised the cake sale last Friday. We raised £106 which will be put towards buying new play equipment.

Disco

Next Thursday is our FOSB Christmas Disco! The EYFS & KSI disco will be 3:30pm – 4:30pm, nursery aged children must be accompanied by an adult. Entrance costs £1.50, children should bring their disco money in a named envelope and their clothes in a labelled bag to school and give them to their teacher. They will get changed in their classroom and go straight to the disco after school. Any children who do not bring in their money will be brought out to the playground to be dismissed to their parents. The KS2 disco will be at 4:45pm – 5:45pm, children can go home after school to get changed and then pay when they return in the evening. There will also be a tuck shop available, any money for the tuck shop in KSI should be in a separate envelope please. Thank you to FOSB for organising this fun event.

Wombourne Light Switch On

Our school choir will be performing at the Community Centre event following the Wombourne light switch on tonight, **Friday 30**th **November**. It will begin at 6:30pm, please come and support them.

Stars of the Week

Congratulations to our Stars of the week:

Week ending 30th November:

Year I - Stanley Lokucewicz

Year 2 - Joe McQuarrie

Year 3 - Rhiann Johnson

Year 4 - Cayden Clarke

Year 5 - Sam Horton

Year 6 - Isabelle Walsgrove-Green

Sports Stars of the Week

Congratulations to our Sports Stars of the week:

Week ending 30th November:

Year I - Thomas Smart

Year 2 - Jessica Golden

Year 3 - Lexi Aird

Year 4 - Max Hewins

Year 5 - Archie Pountain

Year 6 - Cory Stephens

Lost Property

We would like to ask parents to make sure school uniform, forest school clothes, lunchboxes and water bottles are clearly named.

We are having an increasing number of lost property handed into the office which are not named and we cannot find an owner for.

If you have lost anything please come to the school office to see if it has been handed in.

High 5 Netball

Well done to the girls who took part in the High 5 Netball Tournament on Thursday 22nd November at Ounsdale. We won two out of the three matches played and we are now through to the finals!

Head Lice

Please be aware we have had a confirmed case of head lice in the school this week so please check your child's hair carefully and make sure you treat the lice before returning them to school.



Christingle Service

Sunday 9th December at 4.00pm



Lost Keys

Has anyone recently lost a set of keys? Some keys were found this week by the school gates on School Road, if you think they might be yours come into the school office.



Christmas Eve

Crib Services at 4.00pm & 5.30pm



Christmas Eve

Carols around the Crib at 7.30pm



St Benedict Biscop Church Services

Please see to the left all the services taking place at St Benedict's Church over the Christmas period. Everyone is welcome, please come along to support the church and the school.



Christmas Eve

Midnight Mass at 11.30pm



Christmas Day

Holy Communion at 8.00am Family Communion at 10.30am



Our school's carol service will be held on **Thursday 20**th **December** at 2:00pm.

Parents, carers and friends are invited to join us as we celebrate Christmas.



To keep in contact: www.stbenedictbiscop.org.uk

Childrens Worker: Sarah Mullen 07702 376169

Or find us on: www.achurchnearyou.com

To find out about our faith: www.christianity.org.uk

'Learning and Growing Together in Christian Friendship'